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October Meeting


The October general Spinning Spools Quilt Guild meeting will be held October 6, 
2022, at 7:00 pm at the Senior Citizens Center in downtown Shawnee.


This month is our annual potholder exchange and potluck.  If you want to participate 
in the potholder exchange, make a potholder (any design you wish), write your name 
and the year on the potholder with permanent marker, and put it in a bag so that it 
cannot be seen.  This is always a fun exchange, because we have such creative 
members and always see many different designs!


Please also bring some finger foods to share for the potluck.

October Quilt Camp


The October Quilt Camp will be held October 21-23, 2022, at the Shawnee Masonic 
Lodge at 555 Kickapoo Spur.  We still need two volunteers to host the camp.  
Please contact Marilyn Johnson or Linda Lee if you are willing to help.


Cost for the camp is $10 per day.  If you haven't yet paid your new year's dues, you 
will need to pay the dues before you can attend camp.  (If you host the camp, you 
don't have to pay!)  Come and join us for good fun, fellowship, and quilting!

Time to Pay Dues


October is the beginning of our fiscal year, so it's time once again to pay your yearly 
guild dues.  Dues are $20.  You can pay cash or check made out to Spinning Spools 
Quilt Guild.  Dues can be paid in person at a meeting, or sent to:


Spinning Spools Quilt Guild

P.O. Box 3893

Shawnee, OK 74802


Thanks for your prompt payment.

October Birthdays

Katherine Fowler - October 6	 Rhonda Russell - October 18

Pat Woodard - October 7	 Carol Cramer - October 26

Evelyn Pipkin - October 14	 Debbie Newell - October 31
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Meeting Etiquette


It has been noticed at recent guild 
meetings that a lot of side 
conversations are being held during 
the meeting.  This extra talking is 
disrespectful to the meeting presenter, 
and it keeps other members from 
hearing the meeting.

Please be quiet and listen during the 
meetings, and be respectful of the 
president and the other presenters.  
There is plenty of time for other 
discussions during the break and 
before and after the meeting.  Your 
fellow guild members appreciate your 
courtesy!  Thank you.

Upcoming Activities


November Program

Ann Cosgrove has made and quilted over 30 Christmas quilts over the 
years.  Some are original, some were made from patterns, and about 
four were made from our 6½" Christmas blocks that we exchange t our 
Christmas parties.  Ann will be showing us some of these beautiful 
quilts.  (Ann will also be handing out block patterns at the October 
meeting.)

December Program

December is busy with our annual potluck, Christmas block exchange, 
and "Dirty Santa" fat quarter exchange.  (Both exchange activities are 
optional.)

For the block exchange, bring anywhere from one to twelve 6½" pieced 
or appliquéd blocks (that will finish to 6").  Be sure to sign and date all 
of your blocks.

For the fat quarter exchange, bring two fat quarters in an opaque bag.

School Bus Project


This holiday season, we want to donate quilts to needy children from 
one of the local school bus routes.  We are looking for throw-size 
child quilts, around 49"x69" or larger.  Anyone who wants to help out 
will be appreciated.


We have quilt tops and backing fabric, but we still need volunteers 
to quilt them.  If you can help, please contact Rhonda Russell.  All 
quilts must be finished by December 1.  We are hoping for at least 10 
quilts to provide a Christmas surprise for some kids in need.

Mark Your Calendars

October 6 October Guild Meeting 7 pm
October 21-23 October Quilt Camp 8 am - 8 pm
November 3 November Guild Meeting 7 pm

From your President


We have a few changes in our 
officers for the upcoming year, and I 
am expecting exciting programs and 
quilt camps.  I feel our fall is packed 
with fun, so don’t miss out.  Starting 
with our pot holder exchange, then 
our October Quilt camp.


I have been out of the state for a 
good part of September and have 
had a wonderful trip with family, 
although I did fall and break the 
radial bone in my left arm.  Since I 
am left handed, my sewing may be 
slowed down for a while, although I 
plan on giving it a try.  Looking 
forward to seeing everyone at this 
month’s meeting.  Be careful, there 
are a lot of things to trip over out 
there!


Marilyn

Quilt Show in Claremore - Oct. 21-22


If you're not coming to Quilt Camp, check out the "Autumn 
Leaves" quilt show in Claremore on October 21-22, sponsored 
by Country Fare Quilter's Guild.  The show is at the Claremore 
Community Center, 2301 N. Sioux Avenue, Claremore, OK.  They 
have lots of quilts, vendors, auctions, and more.  Information is 
available at www.countryfarequiltersguild.org/quilt-show/

https://www.countryfarequiltersguild.org/quilt-show/
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September Birthdays and Show and Tell

Gretchen GaskillTribby Hardway

Rhonda Russell Rhonda Russell Ann Cosgrove Katherine Fowler

Ann Dowdy and husband Linda Lee Tribby Hardway Carolyn Castle

Ann CosgroveVicky StidhamAug. & Sept. birthdays
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Quilts Donated to 
Pastor and Family


As chairman of the Disaster Quilts  
committee, Ann Cosgrove donated 
seven quilts to a family of eight in 
McLoud whose house burned.


The quilts were provided to Pastor 
Doug Tibbits, his wife Susan, their 
son and daughter-in-law and four 
children.  See the pictures of Pastor 
and Mrs. Tibbits with their family's 
new quilts.  (The rest of the family 
were not available for photos at the 
time of the quilt delivery.)

Minutes from General Meeting on September 1, 2022


President, Marilyn Johnson, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  There were no new members and one guest, Gary 
Dowdy.

There was one correction to last months minutes.  Harriet Howard did NOT volunteer to do all bindings for quilts.  
She volunteered to be in charge of giving away baby quilts for the guild.  Gretchen Gaskill made the motion to 
accept last months minutes with the correction, and Pam Cook seconded it.

The treasurer’s report was accepted with no discussion.  Tribby Hardway made the motion to accept the report, 
and Sara Epley seconded.

The old business discussed was about T-Shirts.  Pam Cook said that she should have the T-Shirts by October.  

The new business discussed was voting on the new officers and board members.  The new officers will be:
1. Marilyn Johnson, President
2. Linda Lee, Vice President
3. Tribby Hardway, Vice President
4. Rhonda Russell, Recording Secretary
5. Gretchen Gaskill, Corresponding Secretary
6. Pam Cook, Treasurer
7. Pat Woodard, Past President
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Minutes from General Meeting on September 1, 2022 (cont.)


New Board Members:
1. Carolyn Castle, 1 year term
2. Mickey Kluding, 1 year term
3. Katherine Fowler, 2-year term
4. Heather Curtis, 2-year term

Carolyn Castle made the motion to accept the new officers and board, and Katherine Fowler seconded.  The 
members in attendance verbally voted to accept the new officers and board.

Quilt Camp will be October 21-23.  There are NO volunteers to handle this event.

Baby Quilts – Marilyn Johnson had contacted One Safe Place for the status of their quilt supply.  They were down 
to the last quilt.

Disaster Quilts – Ann Cosgrove reported that one quilt was given to Debbie Miller, who lost everything in a fire.

Library – Terry True announced that Gail Hammond, a former member, donated 100 books to the library.

Programs – Linda Lee announced that next month we will have a potluck and an autumn potholder exchange.

Ann Cosgrove gave each one two patterns for ideas for the Christmas 6½" block exchange.  We can bring up to 12 
blocks to exchange at the December meeting.  All blocks need to be signed and dated.  We will have a potluck at 
the December Meeting.  More information will come in the newsletter.

We had show and tell for those who had completed quilts.

Linda Lee had members who made Barn Quilts to bring them for the meeting this month.

The meeting was dismissed.

These minutes are submitted by Rhonda Russell.

Treasurer's Report - August and September 
2022


August 16, 2022 Balance Forward	 $8,305.84


INCOME:

none


EXPENSES:

1830 - Masonic Lodge Barn Quilt	 $100.00


ENDING BALANCE (as of September 19, 2022)	 $8,205.84


